



MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

HELD AT THE GUILD HALL, ASTON CANTLOW 

ON THURSDAY 11TH SEPTEMBER 2014 – NO. 67.
1. Record of Members Present:
Cllr. Harvey, Chairman, Cllr. Findlay, Cllr. Poole and two members of the public. 
2. Apologies:
County Cllr. Horner and District Cllr. Sir William Lawrence.
3. Written requests for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests where that interest is not already in the register of members’ interests:



No requests were received.
4. Dementia Friends: 



Mrs. Zambonini attended the meeting to raise awareness of 



Alcester Café which is a drop-in café run by a group of 



volunteers, held twice weekly, dedicated to help support people 


with memory problems and dementia, their families and carers.




Two other specific items she raised were about helping to 



understand how to communicate with people who have dementia 


and realising how much pressure there is on their carers, not 


only now, but in the future.




The chairman thanked Mrs. Zambonini for attending and 



providing a very interesting and informative insight into the 



assistance she and her volunteers provide.
5. Minutes of the meeting on 10th July 2014:



The minutes were approved by all and signed by the 



Chairman.
6. Public Participation:


Mr. Reid had no particular issues he wished to raise.
7. District & County Cllr. reports for information only. (Unless known in advance items raised for a decision will appear on the next agenda.)



County Cllr. Horner had provided a report for August and 



this is attached on page 5.
8. Planning matters – update on current planning applications:




Planning application No. 14/01837/FUL Alterations to residentially occupied barn conversion to create a bedroom, shower room and storage area. Permission granted.


Planning application No. 14/01959/LDE Thatched Cottage, Newnham: Construction of stable block, tack room and menage. Certificate of Lawful Existing Use.


Planning application No. 14/01871/FUL Rosebank, Shelfield Green: Proposed widening of existing access, new entrance brick wall and gate and demolition of existing garage. Application withdrawn.


Planning application No. 14/02006/FUL Shelfield House: Erection of tractor and machinery store with associated landscaping. Pending consideration.



Notification of the following applications were received after the agenda had been circulated.


Planning application No. 14/02378/TREE Apple Tree Cottage, 25 Bearley Road, Aston Cantlow: T1 – Horse Chestnut - Thin crown by 15% - 20%, T2 – Hazel – Thin corwn by 15% - 20% and T3 Leylandii -  Reduce height by 10% - 15%.

After consideration it was agreed that Aston Cantlow Parish Council would have no objection to the proposed work being carried out on these trees providing it meets with the approval of the Forestry & Landscape Officer.
Planning Application No. 14/02201/ELEC In the Parishes of Alcester, Sambourne, spernal, Coughton, Great Alne and Aston Cantlow: Replacement O/H line on wooden poles of increased height.


 


Our understanding from the case officer is that this is an 



upgrade of an existing route and assume, therefore, that it will 


improve the resilience of essential infrastructure. 



On the above basis Aston Cantlow Parish Council would support 


the proposal.       
9. Progress Report for information only:




Gully and ditch clearance: Paul Rimen advised that Gully 



emptying is done on a cyclical basis and will be completed once 


a year. If there are issues with individual gully pots within this 


time frame they can be reported through the WCC website 




using the 'Report It' function at the top of the page and 



following the on screen instruction.  He is unsure about ditch 


clearance and will be checking with the Highways Dept.




The Clerk and Cllr. Findlay had both spoken with Mark Holland 


and he is happy to clear the Brook Road ditch and tidy up the 


hedge when the time is right. The Clerk was asked to give him a 


call to enquire when he feels this work can be carried out.



A Little Alne resident had spoken to Michael Green enquiring 


when individual home owners will receive the ‘next actions’ 



report 
confirming how much relief support they will be allocated. 


It appears there has been some delay by the Environment 



Agency and the Clerk was asked to contact Michael Green for a 


full explanation of the cause of the delay.



10. Correspondence received:


- CSW Broadband Newsletter – August 2014


  
         
- Rural Services Network newsletter.


                   
- Invitation to Alcester Mayor’s Civic Service.


- Alcester Bidford Community Forum Agenda for 16th September 

  2014.


Items received after the agenda was circulated:


- Rural Crime Co-ordinator: Stratford District Council has 


  launched a new role this month to help address the concerns 

  raised by residents within the rural communities across 


  Stratford District.




- Police and Crime Commissioner Warwickshire – Public Scrutiny 

  Meeting.




- Warwickshire Fire & Rescue Service – Report from the Chief 


  Fire Officer on the Operational Implications of the 2014/2018 


  Budget.



- The following items were reported by a resident in a telephone 


  call to the Clerk:




Remedial works have still not been carried out to the highway 


adjacent to Midway and The Hollyhocks.



At the junction of Church Lane a round manhole is sinking.




The verge outside Cantella Farm has been dug up and reinstated 


with hardcore and the 30mph sign has been disturbed.



Concern expressed about the speed of the traffic through the 


village, in particular tractors travelling backwards and forwards 


between the various farms.




The Clerk was asked to report the above concerns to the 



relevant authorities.
11. Consultations: Site Allocations Plan to accompany Core Strategy and 
Community Infrastructure Levy – Draft Charging Schedule




Councillors had been unable to locate these documents on the 


District Council website and have taken the hard copy to study. 


Any comments to be passed to the Clerk by email to enable a 


response to be collated before the deadline.
12.  Parish Plan Update:




The support at the public meeting on the 9th September was 


very disappointing with only two members of the public 



attending.  It was agreed by Cllr. Harvey and Cllr. Findlay that 


one more meeting would be arranged, for those who have 



expressed an interest in participating in the preparation of a 



Parish Plan, to consider whether or not to pursue the exercise.
13. Councillors’ reports and items for the agenda for the next meeting. 
Each Cllr. is requested to use this opportunity to report on minor 
matters for information not included elsewhere on the agenda 
and to raise items for future agendas. Cllrs. are reminded that this is 
not an opportunity for decision making.



Cllr. Findlay reported that the disturbed setts outside the Pub 


have still not been re-set. This was originally reported to the 


Highways Dept. at the end of July.



No items were raised for future agendas.

14. Payment of outstanding invoices:

Aston Cantlow Village Hall




£ 16.50 (200414)
         HMRC 







 194.40 (200415)
(signed in advance for October payment)
15. Date of next meeting: 9th October 2014. 
No further business – Chairman closed the meeting at 9.00 p.m.
County Council Report - August 2014
The County Council has agreed a one-off allocation of £2m spent over 4 years to ensure that young people are trained in the skills that local businesses need. This will focus on apprenticeships, company/school links and industry placements.  Also a group of adult learners successfully completed a level one Award in Caring for Children, the first course to take place thanks to a brand new partnership between Warwickshire County Council and Coventry City Council.  Bothe these initiatives will increase employability of residents.
A joint initiative has been launched by the County Safer Warwickshire Board and the Police and Crime Commissioner to combat the emerging issues of cyber-crime, metal theft, shoplifting and crime in rural areas.  Rural crime has been increasing and was highlighted in the residents’ questionnaire I carried out last year.  

I will be running a similar survey in the autumn to see how priorities have changed and will use the emails of people who responded to my first questionnaire rather than mail shot because of cost.  If anyone else wants to be included would you please send me your email at johnhorner@warwickshire.gov.uk.
Two waste disposal initiatives have been launched this month.  The first involved advertising that recycling centres now take waste electrical and electronic equipment and the other is aimed at parents to encourage them to use washable nappies.  Disposable nappies are a major waste disposal issue for the developed world, not just in Warwickshire.
Warwickshire’s public health department is lobbying the Government for the packaging of tobacco products to be standardised.  This is the position taken by most County Councils.
Warwickshire County Council has won the Best ‘All Round Small Business Friendliness’ award as part of the Federation of Small Businesses’ Local Authority Awards.
On Monday 21 July Warwickshire County Council started a 10 week consultation on its plans to implement new charges for a number of adult social care services to bring these in line with the council’s policy to charge for services at full cost.
JOHN HORNER

01926 842068

Johnhorner@warwickshire.gov.uk
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